
23 February 2024 

Dear Families, 

I am writing to advise of the before school teacher supervision arrangements on the 
Broadmeadows Campus. 

The campus will have teacher supervision in the school yard from 8.15am. Students can access 
their locker areas from 8.30am.  

From Monday 26 February, Students arriving on campus prior to 8.15am are to please go to the 
College library - Educational Resource Centre (ERC). The ERC will be open and supervised 
from 7.30am each day.  

The ERC is open until 4.30pm and students remaining on site at the end of the school day are to 
please make their way to the ERC.  

If you have any queries about the before school supervision arrangements at the Broadmeadows 
Campus, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Kind regards, 

Ms Erin Bonavia 

Deputy Principal 
Head of Senior Campus 




